

326 WEST 64TH STREET, CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60621
TELEPHONE 773,962,3900 FACSIMILE 773,602,3849

RECEIVED

OCT 28 2019

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

October 28, 2019

Ms. Courtney Avery Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Springfield, IL 62761 Ms. Karen Senger Division Chief Illinois Department of Public Health 525 West Jefferson Springfield, IL 62761

RE: Certificate of Exemption #E-047-19

Discontinuation of Pediatrics Category of Service

2. Polland

Notice of Project Completion

Dear Ms. Avery and Ms. Senger:

The above-referenced Certificate of Exemption was approved by the Health Facilities and Services Review Board on October 22, 2019. Please be advised that the category of service was discontinued on October 25, 2019.

Additionally, please be advised that the October 23, 2019 approval letter contains an error. Consistent with the hospital's IDPH 2018 *Annual Hospital Questionnaire* filing, the hospital has ten, rather than twelve ICU beds, and with the approval of this COE, the hospital's total bed count is reduced from 202 to 196 beds.

Sincerely

Charles Holland

President and CEO

